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Northfield Lane,

Willoughton

Gainsborough

DN21 5RT

Tel: 01427 668381

Email: enquiries@willoughton.lincs.sch.uk
Tuesday 4th September 2018

Dear Parents, 

Welcome back! 

I hope you have had an enjoyable and restful summer.  It’s been wonderful to see all of the children looking so smart and happy in their uniforms this morning.  They have all settled well into their new classes and are excited about the new academic year, as are all of the staff.  

We’ve got lots of exciting events coming up.  Next week we will be starting on the ‘Our Wall – Our Community’ Project, which will hopefully see members of the community getting involved in a whole school art project, where the whole of the playground wall will be painted.  All parents and members of the community, including grandparents, are welcome to join us for a workshop to contribute ideas towards what they think should be included on the mural to represent the community of Willoughton and the surrounding villages.  The workshop will be held on Friday 14th September at 2pm.  On this day, we will also be preparing the wall to be painted by painting the whole wall black, we therefore request that children bring old clothes/overalls, as well as old shoes or trainers, or an old pair of socks, as most of the paint will go on the feet! The artist will then take away our design ideas and will return on Thursday 27th and Friday 28th September to complete the design with the help of the children and members of the community.  If you are able to come in and help at any time during those days, we would be most grateful. Yourself, and the children will need their old clothes and shoes on these days too!  Please fill in the form at the bottom of the letter and return by Monday 10th September to give us an idea of numbers who would like to get involved. 

The Friends of Willoughton School (FOWs) did a fantastic job of raising funds for the school last year.  The group meet around once every half term to plan out ideas and events.  If you would like to contribute to the group, the first meeting is on Monday 10th September at 6pm, and will take place in the school library – all welcome! 

School photographs will be taken on Monday 17th September.  You will be pleased to know that we are using a new company this year who has come highly recommended and has an impressive portfolio of work.  He will be taking individual, sibling group and a whole school photograph.  

On Monday 8th October at 9:30am-11:30am we will be having our first open morning to give new reception starters for 2019/20 the opportunity to see our fantastic school.  If you have a child who is due to start reception next year, or know anybody that does, please let them know about this event as we would love to meet you/them, and keep them informed of events they can attend throughout the school year to aid with their transition next year. 

On Friday 12th October at 2pm, we will be trialling a whole school ‘Sharing of Learning’ event.   All classes will come together to share their learning with parents, carers and other classes.  At 2:30pm, parents will be invited to their child’s classroom to look through their books.  Parents with children in different classes will be able to take all of their children’s books to the library with their children. 

From 15th October to 19th October we will be having a whole school ‘Healthy Us’ week.  Children will learn about how to keep themselves healthy and will present their work to you during the harvest festival at the Church on Friday 19th October at 2pm.  

Polite Reminders

‘Family Friday’ will continue on a weekly basis for children in the Acorn Class (class 1).  I have attached a list of dates for Sapling (class 2) and Oak (class 3) Family Friday’s.  Can I politely ask that parents arrive at 2:45pm prompt and leave with their child at 3:10pm so that the class teacher can dismiss the rest of their class. 

Uniform

As mentioned, it’s been great to see the children looking so smart in their uniforms.  We would like to keep this up all year, so, if for some reason your child is not in appropriate uniform & footwear, please can you send a letter to the class teacher explaining why.  In addition, there will be lots more PE going on in school this academic year, so please can I ask that the appropriate PE kit – black shorts, a blue PE T-shirt plus plimsolls or trainers – are available in school every day. If you believe your child is not fit to take part in PE, a letter to the class teacher should be written and signed by the parent, with a brief explanation as to why they cannot take part. 

Water Bottles

Please ensure that your child brings in a water bottle every day so that they can keep hydrated at appropriate times throughout the school day with water.  May I remind you that juice is only permitted for children who bring a packed lunch, and this should only be consumed at lunchtime with their food.  At all other times of the day children should be drinking water from their water bottle.  

Homework

Homework will continue to be issued on a Wednesday and should be returned on a Monday.  Homework is an opportunity for children to consolidate and learn more about subjects taught in school, and also begins to prepare children for the next stage of their education.  Therefore, children who persistently do not complete homework on time will be asked to complete the homework of a lunchtime.  If there is a legitimate reason why homework cannot be completed, please see the class teacher or send in a note. 

Appointments to see teachers

As you know, at Willoughton we try to operate an open-door policy where you can come and see myself or Mrs Dean, if you have any concerns.  At times, I’m aware that you would like to see your child’s class teacher, but I would like to ask that you ensure that you see them at an appropriate time, as they are very busy greeting the class in the morning, and need to ensure that their class is properly supervised for safety reasons.  If you feel that you need to see the class teacher or TA immediately, please come to the main office 5-10 minutes before the start of the main day.  If it is a matter that can wait a little longer, please come to the office or telephone to make an appointment at an appropriate time for all.  

Thank you for taking the time to read this letter.  We’re looking forward to another year filled with super learning and fun!  

Kind Regards

Mrs J Lees

Head teacher

_____________________________________________________________________________________________

Only send this form back if you can attend one or more of the sessions

I (name)_________________________________________ can attend the art workshop at 2pm on September 14th 2018.

I (name) _________________________________________ can attend the wall painting on 

Thursday 27th September/Friday 28th September (Delete as appropriate)

AM   PM (Delete as appropriate)

Sapling & Oak Family Friday dates:

Friday 21st September

Friday 2nd November

Friday 23rd November

Friday 11th January

Friday 1st February

Friday 1st March

Friday 29th March

Friday 26th April (Art gallery in place of Family Friday)

Friday 17th May

Friday 21st June

Friday 12th July

